Chair’s Preview
The first meeting of the Ad Hoc Committee that was appointed by the Area Officers met bright and
early on June 25 to start discussion on the topic “The feasibility of future CNCA assemblies” Those
asked to serve on the committee were : Jeff W., District 3, Erica S., District 5, Enrique E., District 20,
Tom V., District 7, Tim D., District 14, and past delegate and current Director of AAWS, David Noll.
We look forward to hearing what they have to say.
Later at the Area Committee meeting, we had two presentations of new business.

e That CNCA fund one Website committee person, at a cost not to exceed $1200, to attend
the 3 day National A.A. Technology Workshop to be held Friday November 18" through
November 20" in Winston-Salem, North Carolina.

e That CNCA accept contributions and payments electronically.

Both of these items will be New Business at the July Area Committee Meeting.
Also at the next Area Committee meeting in July, Michael Q. will make a motion:
e That CNCA form an ACCESS Committee.
Since this is a motion coming from an individual, not a group or a district, it will require a second.
We also had a surprise visitor. Valley K, a trustee of the General Service Committee in India, shared
with us some of his service history as well as his experience in America.
Please make you plans to attend the Summer Assembly at the Santa Cruz Fairgrounds in
Watsonville. The workshop topics have been distributed with the updated Assembly flyers.
As always, please bring you’re AM/FM radios to all CNCA events.

In service and gratitude,
Joann L.
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